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Smart Brevity® count: 11 mins...2875 words

We encourage you to tune into our Black History Survivor Summit on our

YouTube page. We discuss intergenerational trauma with three Speakers

Bureau Members; Gail Gardner, Jerome Whitehead, and Tracy Green.

Since re-opening our Speakers Bureau applications, we have received 161

applications. If you know someone who would be interested in joining the

Speakers Bureau, please encourage them to apply here.

Thank you to those who participated in
January’s speaking opportunities!

For the month of January, there were a total of 33 speaking opportunities

in Arizona, California, Colorado, Delaware, Georgia, Kansas, Kentucky,

Louisiana, Massachusetts, Minnesota, New Jersey, North Carolina, Ohio,

Oregon, Pennsylvania, New York, Texas, and Wisconsin. This also

includes two research studies presented to all Speakers Bureau Members.

If you would like to see a full list of our speaking opportunities, please

visit the Speakers Bureau Portal.

It can be difficult to predict when and where speaking opportunities will

come from. February was the first month we started advertising to local

sexual assault service providers and the media. Most of the time it is up

to individuals, organizations, schools, etc., to contact us if they would like

to hear from or request a survivor for speaking opportunities. We plan to

do more marketing and outreach in 2023, so stay tuned!

If you have ideas of where we can market the Speakers Bureau,

please fill out this form

Speaking Story Highlight

John-Michael Lander recently presented to St. John's Jesuit High School

in Toledo, Ohio, for Sexual Abuse And Misconduct Awareness Week

During your event, what pieces of information do you share

with everyone

I am a former Olympic diving contender and sexual abuse survivor. As a

15-year-old Olympic Bound athlete, the adults entrusted with my

training, groomed me into silence, causing the most exciting time of my

life to be filled with shame and guilt while I went on to win gold medals at

the Norway and Danish Cups. One of the adults entrusted in my training

was Dr. Strauss at The Ohio State University, the largest abuse scandal in

the history of American higher education involving males.

Today, I share how abusers, like Dr. Strauss, use what I call the Predatory

Grooming Trifecta©. The predator grooms the organization first, the

parents second, and then the child, which allows this predator to go

undetected for years.

It is reported that 1-in-6 males are sexually abused before 18. I believe

these numbers are higher since it is easy to disguise male sexual abuse as

hazing, initiation, or rite-of-passage.

I also present:

How males are reluctant to report and seek help.

What is Consent

Locker room talk

I also share ways to heal through being a certified Trainer and Life Coach

with the Self-Talk Institute.

Did anything surprise you about the location of the event or the

event in general?

The only thing that was a bit uncomfortable at first was finding out we

were speaking in the Chapel.

Click here to fill out a form to share your speaking opportunity.

Meet Robert H. Marshall Jr. (he/him).
He has been a part of the Speakers
Bureau for 2 years.
What prompted you to join the Speakers Bureau?

I want to be involved and wanted to have the opportunity to partner and

be endorsed by the organization. I also wanted to be part of the solution

to male sexual abuse.

Can you tell us about the first time that you felt heard,

validated or accepted by someone?

When I told my now wife about my sexually traumatic experiences and

did not experience judgment or feelings of disgust but empathy, love and

support.

People would be surprised to know this about you:

I love Harry Potter

How to Pitch Yourself

Whether it be networking, interviewing, presenting, or anything in-

between, the ability to pitch yourself to others is always a necessary skill.

We’ve included a few tips for pitching yourself to others inside and

outside of speaking engagements below.

1. Study up

Before pitching yourself to anyone, it is vital to understand their

wants and needs. These wants and needs may come from value

systems, lived experience, individual culture, etc. Understanding

not only that person's (or group's) wants and needs but also

where those wants and needs are derived from can be the

difference in allowing you to connect with another. Something

you may want to consider is doing some research on the person,

group or organization you plan to pitch yourself to. Most

organizations have a website that outline their mission – that

would be a great place to start.

2. Follow up

Regardless of how you believe the interaction transpired, make

sure to send them a message in some form upon concluding your

interaction. While initial interactions are vital, many connections

are made after the fact simply by recapping said interaction,

expressing further interest, and expressing gratitude for their

time. This may look like sending a follow-up email to have a

record of the conversation summary. Follow-up can also be

important because the line of communication will stay open.

3. Promote yourself

While initially discussing your qualifications and merit may seem

like bragging, it is also important in establishing connections.

How will they know your skills and accomplishments if you do

not show them you are a capable connection? One can remain

humble, while also providing evidence of your skillset.

Remember that this is the time to brag about yourself and put

everything you are comfortable with out on the table.

4. Be proactive

Reaching out to someone of interest with no ulterior motive or

offering services where you see needed are great examples of

ways to show you are a proactive connection. Establishing this

before meeting with a connection can start you off on the right

foot by demonstrating that you are proactive rather than just

trying to convince them. We recommend reaching out to local

sexual assault service providers. Creating this connection allows

your local centers to know that you are available for a talk or

speaking opportunity when it allows.

5. Appreciate hearing "no" just as much as hearing "yes"

Receiving a "yes" in a professional setting can be pretty exciting.

It can lead to a greater work ethic, stronger connections, and

increased morale. A "no" also provides much to be excited about.

No's offer you unique opportunities to grow. So keep your head

up, and appreciate the learning experience the word "no"

provides!

Speakers Bureau Facebook Group

With our new intern Ian's onboarding, we have become more active and

engaging in the Speakers Bureau Facebook group. This Facebook group is

a space for Members to come together and cultivate a community within

the Speakers Bureau. This group will be monitored on a weekly basis.

If you have any questions, comments, or concerns with the Facebook

group, please send them to speakersbureau@rainn.org

Social Media

We wanted to take a moment to thank everyone who sent in videos and

participated in our Survivor Love Letter campaign. We also encourage

you to view these Member written Survivor Love Letters by Laurie

Murphy, Nicole Walker, and Dana Bandish. Everything about this

campaign came together so beautifully, and we could not have created

this content without you.

If you would like to participate in future social media campaigns or share

RAINN content, we ask that you complete this survey.

This survey will help us seek and engage individuals who are interested in

social media campaigns or assisting with social media promotion. There

are a variety of ways that you could support RAINN’s mission of reaching

and supporting victims of sexual assault. You can support RAINN’s

mission by creating content, re-sharing RAINN’s content, or identifying

yourself as a RAINN supporter with links to our National Sexual Assault

Hotline.

This survey should take about 5 - 10 minutes to complete. If you have any

questions about the content of this survey, please email

speakersbureau@rainn.org

Reminders

If you are continuing to have issues with our new Speakers Bureau Portal,

please send an email to speakersbureau@rainn.org

If you have already sent an email about a technical issue you have

experienced, we want to thank you for your patience and understanding.

Recently, our Tech Team has been under tight deadlines with projects.

Once we receive an update from them, we will pass it on to Members.

On February 10th, we sent out an email requesting information if you are

bilingual. We are hoping to collect this information as we currently do

not have records of who is bilingual. If you can speak more than one

language fluently, please send an email to speakersbureau@rainn.org.

Meet our Spring Intern, Ian Michelson

Why did you join the Speaker's Bureau team?

I started committing myself to sexual violence prevention work over a

year ago. When I was entering the sphere, an advisor of mine doing

similar work gifted me a list they had compiled of methods by which

professionals attempted to make a difference within the sexual violence

prevention community. The list was extensive, yet one of the items, in

particular, stood out to me. It said, "Don't just speak for survivors or

speak with survivors; empower survivors to speak." In essence, this

statement insinuates that whether you identify as a survivor or not, some

of the most critical work to be done in sexual violence prevention lies

beyond just speaking up and making your voice heard. Instead, it lies in

empowering more survivors to speak up and advocate for themselves.

Reflecting on that quote today, I can better recognize my path toward the

Speakers Bureau team. Since its founding, no organization has done

more to empower survivors to speak for themselves. If anything proves

that statement to be true, it's the unbelievable group of survivors engaged

with the Speaker's Bureau. Beyond empowering survivors to speak, the

Speakers Bureau has created an incredible network for many in need,

further empowering survivors of all traumas. I joined the Speakers

Bureau because they don't just provide survivors with the resources to

speak but rather scream. I want to do anything in my power to emphasize

those screams for change, in hopes that I will be screaming one day.

-Ian

I can’t believe we are almost through February; 2023 is already flying by

in the blink of an eye. I wanted to share an exciting update with all of you.

We have officially started marketing the Speakers Bureau to the media,

local sexual assault service providers, and Sexual Aassault Prevention &

Response and Sexual Harrasment/Assault Response & Prevention

coordinators. We have also made an effort to feature more Speakers

Bureau Members on our social media platforms. We are hoping by

marketing the Speakers Bureau, there will be more speaking

opportunities for everyone in every state.

We are also gearing up for Sexual Assault Awareness and Prevention

(SAAPM) month in April. I am excited to share with you soon how

Members can become involved in this awareness month.

As always, if you ever have any questions, concerns, feedback or just want

to chat, my virtual door is always open. Please don’t hesitate to send me

an email at speakersbureau@rainn.org

Meet Layla Gravely (she/her), a
volunteer on the National Sexual
Assault Hotline. Layla has been a
volunteer for 2.5 years!

Layla has tried to find ways that honor her late husband in how he

supported her. One way is how he always supported her work in her own

recovery and then in her wish to work with RAINN. Below you will find a

poem she wrote.

Do they know that my adopted Aunt molested me at age 8?

Do they know that a neighbor boy molested me at age 8?

Do they know that an older boy molested me at age 8 and that, that is

the first time that I felt that over whelming feeling of shame and fear that

others would find out?

Do they know that another older boy molested me at age 9 and that this

is the first time I remember disassociating?

Do they know that I started abusing alcohol and drugs at age 12 to help

me push down the shame and fear?

Do they know that my first boyfriend raped me at age 13?

Do they know that a high school boy drugged and raped me at age 13?

Do they know that a man drugged me and raped me at age 13?

Do they know that my foster father attempted to molest me at age 15?

Do they know that I was drugged and raped by 2 men at the age of 15?

Do they know that I was raped by my boyfriend’s roommate at the age

of 18 and that I blocked it out of my conscious mind for 14 years?

Yes, I have now shared my story.

Yes, I met a man that would give me the space and love that I needed so

that I could heal from my traumatic past.

Yes, I found support with counselors, resources, and support groups.

The bottom line: Yes, knowing that I was not alone was a huge

breakthrough for me.

Yes, I now love the work that I do with other survivors.

Meet Jailisse (Jai) Acosta-Hernandez
(she/her) from Human Resources. Jai
is our Human Resources Specialist
and has been with us for four years.

Can you tell us about your favorite project that you have

worked on at RAINN?

My favorite project was the Gingerbread House Competition we had.

Remote employees from all sides of the nation participated and shared

their amazing creations. All employees then participated in giving shout

outs and compliments to their colleagues' creations.

If you could teach a class on one thing, what would it be?

If I could teach a class it would be on embracing and caring for curly hair!

I believe my hair is a big part of my identity and I've been graced with a

mother who continuously helped me embrace my curls. So much self love

has come from it and I'd love to help other curly haired people love their

curls and care for them.

Do you have any words of encouragement for RAINN Speakers

Bureau Members?

I would like for Speaker Bureau Members to know that you all have the

power to be the driving force behind a person sharing their story to a

loved one, reaching out to RAINN, or healing on their own. Your stories

have shaped the future for more people than you can probably imagine.

You're a beautiful person not because of what you're doing, but because

of how far you've come (and just because!). Be continuously,

unapologetically proud of yourself for each day that goes where you've

chosen yourself, and helped others do the same.

Online dating has never been more mainstream than it is today.

Unfortunately, that still does not mean it is the safest choice. Meeting

someone online comes with many added risks. Below are a few tips to

ensure you stay as safe as possible on any dating app.

Be wary of the profiles you connect with. If a profile doesn’t have

many photos or a bio consider avoiding them. These may be signs that

the account is fake or that the individual behind the account cannot

display their true identity.

Never share personal information. No matter the reason, you

should never give your address, phone number, or personal information

to someone online. This personal information can be used against you.

Think twice before moving to a secondary mode of

communication. It is always safer to stay on the original platform

rather than giving them your contact information like your phone

number, Snapchat, or another messaging platform.

Consider disconnecting your social media handles from your

account. Social media profiles like Facebook, Twitter, and Instagram

contain vast amounts of personal information, including your friends,

favorite locations, and activities. This makes it easy to be tracked by

potential matches.

Trust your gut. If something feels wrong or uncomfortable to you at

any point, never hesitate to cease communication. No one knows your

situation better than you; doing what makes you feel safe is never wrong.

Things to consider when meeting new people. Always share the

following with at least two people: who you are meeting- this means a

complete description of the person( height, race, tattoos, their telephone

number, description of their car and license plate number if possible),

and where you are meeting- include the exact location, business

telephone number and time you are meeting. Be sure to text your two

people when you arrive and when you leave

Have your own transportation. Consider taking an Uber to a friend's

house and have them take you home after the date, this way what you

drive and your registered address aren’t easily accessible. Or, you can

have a friend drop you off and pick you up.

If you are looking to become more involved with RAINN, please view our

recent job openings:

Bilingual Support Specialist for the NSAH

Clinical Manager

Director for Policy & Assessment

DoD Safe Helpline Licensed Training Supervisor (Part-time)

DoD Safe Helpline Staffer/Assistant Shift Manager (Friday through

Tuesday 3 p.m. - 11 p.m.)

DoD Safe Helpline Staffer/Assistant Shift Manager (Sunday through

Thursday 3 p.m. - 11 p.m.)

DoD Safe Helpline Staffer/Assistant Shift Manager (Tuesday through

Saturday 3 p.m. - 11 p.m.)

Grants Manager

National Sexual Assault Hotline (NSAH) Program Manager

Feedback

Anonymously tell us what you thought of this edition. Your responses will
help us create better content for you!

Was this edition useful?

Unsubscribe

Like this email style and format?
It's called Smart Brevity®. Hundreds of orgs use it — in a tool
called Axios HQ— to drive productivity with clearer workplace
communications.

This email was sent by RAINN via Axios HQ

https://rainn.read.axioshq.com/p/speakers-bureau-newsletter/0f3d7826-51a5-4ebd-b8b6-94f72e73ff12?utm_source=email&utm_medium=email&utm_location=email_view_in_browser
https://www.youtube.com/@RAINN01/videos
https://www.rainn.org/speaker-bureau/register
https://rainn.org/speakers-bureau
https://forms.gle/VNhEyZ7krBdXumsP9
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeaZBOkkFc889Qmfipv0b8jJBFbCQRCDHwWB4ounG9-HWy3TQ/viewform
https://centers.rainn.org/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/RAINNSpeakersBureau
mailto:speakersbureau@rainn.org
https://www.tiktok.com/@rainn/video/7200210059891051819?is_from_webapp=1&web_id=7151088012448630314
https://www.tiktok.com/@rainn/video/7198647349349059882
https://www.tiktok.com/@rainn/video/7199726000496774442
https://www.tiktok.com/@rainn/video/7200096849582345518
https://forms.gle/XNFUsSMbjB2yb2SZA
mailto:speakersbureau@rainn.org
mailto:speakersbureau@rainn.org
mailto:speakersbureau@rainn.org
mailto:speakersbureau@rainn.org
https://rainn.applicantpro.com/jobs/2716771.html
https://rainn.applicantpro.com/jobs/2717634.html
https://rainn.applicantpro.com/jobs/2775680.html
https://rainn.applicantpro.com/jobs/2768481.html
https://rainn.applicantpro.com/jobs/2766792.html
https://rainn.applicantpro.com/jobs/2766791.html
https://rainn.applicantpro.com/jobs/2766793.html
https://rainn.applicantpro.com/jobs/2761183.html
https://rainn.applicantpro.com/jobs/2745129.html
https://editor.axioshq.com/email-reaction?token=%recipient.recipient_auth_token%&response=THUMBS_UP
https://editor.axioshq.com/email-reaction?token=%recipient.recipient_auth_token%&response=THUMBS_DOWN
https://editor.axioshq.com/unsubscribe?token=%recipient.recipient_auth_token%
https://www.axioshq.com/signup?utm_source=hq-newsletter&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=axioshq-nl-footer
https://www.axioshq.com/signup?utm_source=hq-newsletter&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=axioshq-nl-footer
https://www.axioshq.com/?utm_source=hqfineprint

